Argyle Building, Kansas City, Mo.

Dear Dr. Peete:

Yesterday we tried to get hold of Lawrence Stream to place him in position for work, but we found that he had gone to the city over the week-end. This is perfectly natural for students to go homeover the week-end, but if Lawrence is to work on a job it will be necessary for him to stay here on the week-end unless he takes certain work that will not be at all regular.

I want to help him and I thought perhaps it would help me if you would tell him at your convenience that if he expects to make much money it will be necessary for him to stay here during the week-ends. I will appreciate this bit of cooperation as these boys listen with a great reverence to their home town heroes.

Things are moving along pretty well. We are sorry that we didn't see you at last night's freshman-varsity game, but it wasn't worth your time to drive that far, although we had quite a group of interested alumni. Maurice Breidenthal, Jack Breidenthal and Tom Van Cleave, Jr., as well as other Kansas Citians were down.

With all good wishes to you and your family from the Allens, I am

Sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education and Recreation, Varsity Basketball and Baseball Coach.

FCA:AH